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Thank you Prime Minister Razzaz, it has been a pleasure to welcome you and
King Abdullah to London today.

And it has been fantastic to see the strength of support from right across
the international community as we have come together with the private sector
to demonstrate our commitment to Jordan and its future.

In 2017, I was delighted to visit Jordan not once, but twice. And it was
there in Amman that I and the King agreed a new ambitious partnership for the
long-term benefit of both our countries. Today we have built on that
partnership through our new initiative, the London Initiative.

This Initiative backs Jordan’s Vision 2025 and supports Jordan in delivering
social and economic reforms that will transform its economy, making the most
of its young, talented and diverse workforce – and, crucially, actively
encouraging the participation of its women.

That vision is already becoming a reality – today has demonstrated how much
has been achieved, and how Jordan’s reform programme is already making a
difference. And earlier today, I heard from the King directly his own
personal commitment to supporting Jordan’s government to drive forward these
reforms.

There of course remain complex and long-term regional and economic
challenges.

But Jordan has a robust and realistic strategy to bring about change. Coming
together today provides us with the opportunity to shore up and transform
Jordan’s economy, work together to tackle instability, and create an
attractive environment for investment that can benefit not just Jordan but
all of us now and in the future.

That is why it has been so good to see governments, CEOs and investors
backing this new approach to support Jordan – matching confidence with
commitments that will help unlock growth, jobs and investment.

And unlocking that potential, to enable Jordan to prosper and remain a beacon
of stability, matters to all of us.

Jordan sits at the centre of a region that has faced turbulence and
uncertainty over the last decade. The political upheaval in 2010 and 2011,
the emergence of Daesh, and the on-going conflict in Syria have changed the
face of the Middle East.

The people of Jordan have demonstrated resilience in the face of these
challenges. They have carried a heavy burden, but despite having their
traditional trade relationships severed, their energy costs increasing and
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supply disrupted, they have given shelter and support to more than 650,000
refugees from regional conflict.

They have shouldered that load unsparingly and they deserve our gratitude.

All the while, Jordan has been steadfast in the fight against terrorism.

Steadfast as an ally in the Global Coalition against Daesh.

Steadfast in pursuing peace and promoting stability in the Middle East. For
decades, on these, and other issues, Jordan and the UK have stood side by
side.

As I told leaders at the first EU-League of Arab States Summit earlier this
week – a stable, peaceful, prosperous region matters to the UK, Europe and
beyond.

The fortunes of all of our countries have long been intertwined.

So we must be clear – a stable Jordan defends us from terrorist groups taking
root and strengthens the border security of neighbouring countries. And that
is why our collective support for Jordan is so crucial.

Jordan is an old and cherished friend of the UK. At the heart of our long-
term partnership with Jordan is a broad and deep commitment to tackling
common challenges.

Our continued close co-operation on defence, border security and intelligence
adds to our collective security.

We will work with Jordan and other regional partners to support peace and
prosperity in the Middle East, and to find long-lasting solutions, backed by
the international community, to sources of instability.

And that is why so many of you are here today, to demonstrate our collective
support and show Jordan that the international community remains in lockstep
with it as it delivers its compelling plan for growth and economic reform.

Today has demonstrated that the UK is at the centre of coordinating the
assistance that will help lay the foundations for a strong and prosperous
future for Jordan. Key to this is the role played by the IMF and the World
Bank – pillars of the international system which defends and supports
financial stability and sustainable economic growth – which matters to us all
in today’s interconnected world.

The extent of collective international support for Jordan has been clear from
the commitments we have seen and heard today from governments. But we have to
remember that the private sector will be the key to catalysing Jordan’s
economic transformation, and that’s why I am so pleased to have so many
representatives from the business community here today. As governments we can
create the frameworks and environments which foster economic growth, but
private investment is what will make the real difference.



To demonstrate the extent of the UK’s own confidence in Jordan, and our
determination to make the vision that Jordan’s Prime Minister and King have
spoken about today a reality, I am pleased that the UK will be underwriting a
$250 million World Bank loan to Jordan. This will come alongside a
substantial uplift in our grant financing over the next five years. This will
open the door to reinvigorating Jordan’s economy, attracting the investment
needed to stimulate growth and create jobs.

The UK’s assistance for Jordan is a practical demonstration of the approach I
set out in Cape Town. This is about working in partnership, sharing our
skills, experience and resources to jointly tackle the challenges we face in
a way that delivers global security and prosperity.

Our commitments are a tangible demonstration of the fundamental strategic
shift in the way that the UK is using its aid programme – investing in the
UK’s national interests, in a way that helps shape a global economy that
works for everyone.

And that is why this government remains committed to spending 0.7% of GNI on
Official Development Assistance. We have been and will continue to be a
global champion in this area, spending our aid programme innovatively and in
a way that delivers value for money for the UK tax payer.

Today has shown us what a modern, reforming, innovative Middle Eastern state
can look like – and how a dynamic, stable Jordan can generate benefits not
only for its people but for many beyond.

But it is important now that we maintain momentum. I want to thank all those
who have made commitments today – and everyone here for coming together to
demonstrate your support for a brighter more prosperous Jordan of tomorrow.

This has been an important milestone. We have an opportunity – and a way
forward – to support Jordan and it is crucial that we all pull together as we
form a global coalition to back Jordan for the future.

A future in which together Jordan and the international community can bring
about lasting change.


